
June 8, 2020 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Members Present:  Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer. Members Absent: None 

Visitors: Jack & Joan Knowlton, Mark Jaruzel. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Running to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to accept into record the minutes of the May 

meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Harvey to accept into record the Treasurers’ Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to pay the monthly bills as follows: from the 

General Fund, $15,648.44 with checks numbered 13270 through 13291, from the Cemetery 

Fund, $1529.00 with checks numbered 1131 and 1132, and from the Mosquito Fund, $15,500.00 

with check number 1073. MOTION CARRIED. 

 UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

 Scheuer gave an update on road grading and brining. 

 Discussion on pavilion. Motion by Harvey, supported by Curell to have Scheuer get bids 

for the pavilion in the yard at the township hall. MOTION CARRIED. We will look at the bids at 

July meeting. 

 King & King will be doing our audit this year at the beginning of July. 

 NEW BUSINESS: 

 The Binden Road bridge is closed. 

 Our assessor has resigned effective July 27. There was discussion about a new assessor. 

Several names were discussed. Curell will or has talked to equalization departments in Lapeer 

and Tuscola counties for their recommendations. 

 There was one zoning permit issued since the last meeting: David Wilkie 7124 Nelson 

Lane for a Single Family / with Attached Garage 2286 Sq Ft Ranch. 

 There was one item of correspondence discussed. Clerk received an email from 

AirAdvantage letting us know that they were unsuccessful in their efforts to secure grant money 

from the State for the purpose of improving broadband services in our area. 

 During public comment time, a resident let us know about an internet service he found 

that he has been using for working at home that is working out quite well for him. Several were 

interested. It is AT&T Fixed Wireless. 

 Motion by Harvey, supported by Curell to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 

 

 

 

_______________________________  ______________________________ 

Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 

  

 


